
 

 

 

 

or those of you who haven't been here yet, we have asphalt at the entrance, in front of the office, down to 

the first turn on one side (in front of the pool), and all the way to the dumpsters. And, no, we are not 

adding asphalt to the rest of the park. Jim would like to go around the center park, but that's it. It is amazing 

how much less dust we have; I can actually see the color of my car  On to the news. . . 
 

NO GLASS IN THE POOL AREA 

No glass in the pool area – period! But 

let's define glass – ANYTHING THAT 

BREAKS into glass shards. That 

includes swimming masks that are made 

of tempered glass. One broke this weekend, 

fortunately, it was by the fence. Otherwise, it would 

be a 3-day shut down for us – eeeeek!!! 

 

AED MACHINE 

The AED (heart zapper machine) is now 

located on the front of the office 

building on the west side. Note, you 

can't open it without an alarm going off. I located it 

there in case it goes off at night, I'll hear it. 

 

SPEED BUMPS 

We are considering speed bumps. Please, please go 

5 mph. Going 10, 15 mph or higher is too fast on 

our campground roads + kids. 

 

TRIMMING TREES 

If you decide an oak tree needs 

trimming, ask Jim or Tim. If you trim 

an oak tree between April and 

September, you will open that tree to the beetle that 

invades it and gives it oak wilt. Experts estimate 

that is takes less than 10 minutes for a beetle to find 

a cut branch. Again, call Jim or Tim. 

 

SITE 65 – CARA NIER 

Cara has a shop in Hinckley, 

Wisconsin (Our LIL' Store). She 

stencils T-shirts with either a heat 

process or a transfer process. Kids are 

$12 a shirt and $15 for adult shirts. She can also 

take the Summer Hideaway T-shirts and add 

whatever you want on them. She also carries Vionic 

shoes for men and woman and customized totes. 

Cara will be at the Birthday Bash this year on June 

18 and the Rummage Sales on July 2. 

SWIM LESSONS 

Jenna McGeoghegan, Site 124, will possibly 

be starting the swim lessons one week later, 

June 25 depending on her schedule. We'll 

keep you posted via Facebook. 

 

BUCKHORN STATE PARK 

FYI, the Buckhorn State Park rents single and double 

kayaks, and canoes – and now bicycles. Come to the 

office for a postcard with the rates for kayaks & 

canoes. You can call the state park directly to inquire 

about bicycle rates at 608-565-2789. 

 

SANDY SHORES TUBING 

On the Wisconsin River near Castle Rock 

Lake there are a few tubing places and one 

of those places is Sandy Shores Tubing. If you are 

interested, come to the office and pick up one of their 

postcards – looks like fun! 

 

BULL SNAKE 

We caught a bull snake (at first 

we thought it was a rat snake 

but alas is was a bull snake) 

by the office. Jenna captured it, 

put it in a pillow case and I drove her across the 

street to release it (notice Jenna was the brave one). 

If you see a snake such as this, please don't kill it. It 

gets rid of the rodent population in the park, thanks! 

 

TDS & THE INTERNET – Adam Reed: 865-218-9023 

Adam Reed, sales advisor for TDS Telecom has further 

information for you as follows:  Recently I've been in 

contact regarding service availability and pricing for 

customers taking up residence at Summer Hideaway. 

Laurie cited the full installation charge of $87.90, 

which I am sure may appear shocking to clients that are 

only seeking service for a limited period of time. Call 

me, I can help cut that cost! 
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A TDS UPDATE:  If you have the 

Internet in the park and are paying for a 

certain download and upload speed, type 

in speedtest.tds.net. It will run both tests 

and give you a final result. Take a screen shot of it 

print it. Do this for a week and give us the results. 

 

SITE 93 

Their RV mat is missing – it may have blown away. If 

you find it, please return it or bring it to the office.  

 

SEVERE WEATHER 

If we have severe weather alerts, you 

can take shelter at either of our houses. 

If you have a dog or cat with you, put 

your dog on a leash and your cat in a 

carrier. With Erin and Tim's house (the one with a 

garage), knock on their door in the garage. Use our 

front door (the house without a garage). If we are not 

there, you can still come in (the house without a 

garage), just make sure your dog does not harm ours. 

 

KIDS IN POOL AREA 

Your children or grandchildren under 14 years of age 

MUST be accompanied by an adult 

in the pool area. If they come 

first and you are following, 

they must stay outside the pool 

area until you arrive. 

 

DIVE IN MOVIE NIGHT 

This summer we are showing 

movies on the pool deck after 

dark. You can float in the pool 

and watch or sit around the pool 

and watch. It should be fun! ! ! 

 

ALL HANDS ON DECK FOR GAMES 

Every Saturday starting at 1 p.m., 

we will dedicate a few tables for 

games on the pool deck. Games 

such as Mahjong, Mexican Train 

Dominos, Checkers, Chess, Card 

Games or whatever you want to play. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BIRTHDAY BASH 

Our Birthday Bash this year is on Saturday, June 18, 

2016 from 12 p.m. to 4 p.m. in the Pavilion, on the 

Pool Deck, and in the Office. 

Pavilion: Various activities 

Pool Deck: Bingo 

Office: Jeopardy-type game with buzzers! 

 

LOST AND FOUND 

We have several lost items in the office – please come 

to see if you lost something: 

a. Sunglasses – galore. . . 

b. A very nice necklace 

c. A very nice watch 

d. A couch blanket with arm holes 

e. And of course, towels, towels, towels, oh yeah 

and a sock! 

 

TIM'S COMPOST PILE 

Most of you know that Tim has a compost pile – one is 

percolating and one is rich soil from last year's 

percolating compost pile. The piles are located on the 

north side of his front yard – right on the road. The 

right pile is dirt for present use, and the left pile is the 

new compost pile for next year. HERE IS THE DEAL: 

If you want to add to next year's pile (left pile) please 

do NOT add any woody materials, such as tree 

branches or bush branches – they don't break down 

well. 

 

ICE CREAM PLACE – CASH ONLY 

There is a nice soft-serve ice cream 

place not far from the park. It is 

called Ice Cream Place (I know, 

go figure!) Anyway, go north on 

Hwy G to Hwy 21 and turn right 

on Hwy 21 and the Ice Cream Place 

is immediately to your left – can't miss it! Their hours 

are Tuesday-Friday 1:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. 

Saturday & Sunday 11:00 a.m. to 8:30 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

 

WOODBINE INN 

There is a very nice restaurant called the Woodbine Inn 

which is located at N11091 19th Ave, Necedah, WI 

54646. Phone:(608) 565-2122 woodbine-inn.com 

They have great food and a wonderful buffet on 

Saturday night. 

 

http://woodbine-inn.com/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/woodbinemenu.pdf

